

Lea Endowed CE Primary School Newsletter No 24 Friday 26th April 2019 Our theme this half term is PEACE



Welcome back to the Summer term! I hope you all enjoyed the gorgeous sunshine and had a very Happy Easter. The staff and I would like to thank the PTA who came along to help and support with our Easter Activity Day. The children thoroughly enjoyed the special interactive day and the variety of events and activities meant that every child was involved in a wealth of learning experiences linked to the Easter theme. Thanks also to the parents and other guests who joined us for our Easter Celebration. The feedback and comments were extremely positive and indicated how much the children had inspired us. Well done and thank you to all the children who took part in the Eggs and Bonnets competitions. As always the standard was incredibly high, making the job of choosing winners a real challenge. Please see individual Class Newsletters for your child's class winners.

Next week is our **Extreme English week.** The children will be practising their English skills in a range of fun and interactive ways. We have special visitors in



school, the Life Bus, the Book Fair, Dress Up day, Wonder Club, Reading Swap and the Get Caught Writing competition (take a photograph of your child writing in an unusual place and send in either a hard copy of the photograph or e-mail it to admin@leacofe.lancs.sch.uk) There are prizes for the winners, so the more unusual the place, the better!

Please support our <u>Book Fair</u> which is being held after school each evening 3:20-3:40pm until Thursday 2nd May. There is a wide range of books, posters etc. available ranging from £3-£15.

Mrs Seagrave's Good Manners Award

Congratulations to **Evie in Y4** who won my Good Manners Award before Easter. Evie is a wonderfully respectful member of our school family who shines her light in every area of school life. Keep it up Evie - we are very proud of you!

Reminders

If you haven't already done so, please send in a contribution of £3 per child or £5 per family to help cover some of the costs of the Life Bus. Please pay on Parentpay.

Also please remember to come along to the Life Bus session for parents on Tuesday from 3:00-3:15pm (location – the school drive on Lea Rd)

PTA Non Uniform Day Friday 3rd May - in exchange for a <u>tombola prize</u> which will be used in our Springo Bingo

PTA Springo Bingo Friday 10th May at 6pm @ St Bernard's Club – all welcome.



Reminder: Please send in any photos or information of how you experienced different cultures over the Easter holiday (eg different Easter customs) - we would love you to share them with us.

Thank you for your support,

CM Seagrave

Harold Slater Shield Final

The football cup final is to be played on **Saturday 4**th **May** at PNE's Deepdale ground.

Kick Off is at 10:50am

Tickets are available on the door, on the day. £3 per adult and £1 per child.

It would be great to have as many "Lea Endowed enthusiasts" as possible to support our team at this exciting cup final.